Minutes of MVPP Stone Soup Supper and Monthly Meeting, November 23, 2004

The following were in attendance:  Don Abbott, Becci Backman, Lou Bernieri, Arthur Brien, Jane Cadarette, Peter Cameron, John Cone, Steve Cotton, Anne Donahue, Lynne Edwards, Fran Gilmore, Bobbie Goldman, Eli Grober, Barbara Haack, Janet Hoshino, Fred Hyder, Sue Imhoff, Mark Kane, Janice Koch, Joan Kulash, Brenda McCarthy, Henry Misserville, Steven Misserville, Mike Parker, Diana Philip, Brian Quirk, Kathie Robinson, Niki Rosen, Thea Shapiro, Masood Sheikh, Allen Sifferlen, Boryana Tacconi, Mary Todd, Jim Todd, Jacob Zar, and Winnie Zar.  

Our annual Stone Soup supper again drew us together at the season of Thanksgiving to acknowledge and support the critical global work of Oxfam.  By the end of the meal, voluntary donations reached the even sum of $350, thanks to a final gift offered generously by Masood.  With gratitude for everyone’s participation, we then voted to send a total contribution of $400 to Oxfam.

During dinner we discussed the educational efforts currently undertaken by the U. S. Campaign to End the Israeli Occupation and the Israel/Palestine Task Force of United for Justice with Peace.  Last month we voted to join the U. S. Campaign, and we have been asked to consider becoming more directly involved.  Becci, who serves as a member of the Task Force, stressed the need to educate Americans about the “situation on the ground” in Israel and Palestine, especially the significant degree to which American tax dollars support the Israeli military and its ongoing occupation of Palestine.  While continuing to oppose all terrorist actions around the world, peace groups and activists are being asked to consider further ways  a.) to educate about how U.S. aid underwrites the overwhelming force of Israel and  b.) to take direct action to address the continuing violence and injustice in this region of the world.  Given the urgency of these issues, this discussion will continue to be a priority for MVPP.

After dinner, we covered the following topics:

Membership:  Current total stands at 77, with annual renewals and reminders underway.

Sales:  Becci reported that sales continue to be very strong, featuring two new items: yellow magnet ribbons for display on cars—one reading “Support Our Troops/End the War” and the other “Support Our Troops/Bring Them Home Now.”

Treasurer’s Report:  Peter reported that the current bank balance stands at $4,573.76, after providing funding of $1,000 for the project spearheaded by Jane to give medical support to a severely injured Iraqi woman.  Jim reminded us of the opportunity to make contributions to reimburse the treasury for this seed funding.

Members were invited to attend a meeting on December 7, 7:30 pm to 9:00 pm, to be hosted by Jim and Mary at their church, First United Methodist on Rte. 114.  The purpose:  to consider norms and guideline for future decisions regarding MVPP donations for various causes.   Next spending recommendations will be brought to the monthly meeting in January.

Upcoming Events:  1.) Day of Solidarity, November 29.  2.) Youth March and Rally, “Say No to 4 More Years of War in Iraq,” December 4 at 1 pm at Boston Common, being organized by area colleges.  3.) Meeting on December 4 in Somerville of Imagine Life, a new educational organization, focused on the Israel/Palestine issue.  4.) UJP brunches on December 18 and January 29.

Annual Pot Luck Supper:  We have decided to hold our annual Pot Luck Supper at 6:30 pm on January 7, 2005, at First United Methodist Church, pending availability of space at the church.  January 14 was selected as an alternative date in case of postponement by snow.  We intend to invite members of other regional peace groups to join us.  We also will extend an invitation to members of the community who worship at Masood’s mosque in Methuen.

School of Americas:  Arthur and Mary Kate had just returned from this year’s protest at Fort Benning, GA, attended by at least 16,000 from around the country.  Arthur reported briefly about the events, and his eloquent personal witness moved us to ask him to write an article about his experience for the next issue of the newsletter.

Peace and Justice Group:  Jim reported that he and Mary are currently leading a peace and justice group that meets once weekly for six weeks at First United Methodist Church in North Andover.  They extended everyone a welcome invitation to join.

“Hijacking Catastrophe:” We concluded our meeting with a viewing of the film “Hijacking Catastrophe,” that documents the “neo-con” use of the events of 9/11 for the take-over of U. S foreign policy by the agenda they had been preparing during the ’90s.  MVPP owns a copy of this film, which remains a critically educational resource as we move into the second four years of the current administration.  Thanks to Sue for providing the equipment for this viewing.
Next Meeting:  The next monthly meeting will be held at 7:30 pm on Tuesday, January 25.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Abbott, Clerk

